
Blacksburg AARP 
Board Minutes/Notes 

December 5, 2023 
Blacksburg Recreation Center 

 
Attendees: Don Creamer, Terry Wildman, Leslie Pendleton, Jerry Niles, John Burton, Pat 
Hipkins, Nola Elliot, Debra Martin, Wilma Dotson, Judith Jones. 
 
President Leslie Pendleton called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM 
 
The minutes: The November 2023 board meeting minutes were considered and approved. 
 
Old Business  
 Holiday Luncheon:  Terry Wildman reported that the headcount for the luncheon was 
53. Forty-two members had paid to attend. Leslie circulated a finished draft of the program for 
the luncheon which was approved with minor modifications. 
 Charitable Giving:  Judith Jones updated her committee report from the previous 
meeting to increase the amount of Food Drive from $800.00 to $940. 
 Standing Rules: Leslie led a brief discussion of the role of our “Standing Rules.” 
Comments ranged from changing the title to “Guidelines” (we can’t) to whether we need them 
at all. No action was taken. 
 Google Drive Docs: There was a fairly lengthy discussion of the use of Google Drive for 
our chapter’s business. Google Drive has few fans on the board. Don Creamer seemed to think 
that most if not all of what we do on Google Drive could be moved to our website. Questions 
about security for such things as our membership and financial records resulted in tabling the 
discussion pending more information. 
 
New Business 
 2024 Memberships: Leslie noted that, to date, there have been 58 renewals for 2024. It 
was also noted that 139 members from 2022 have not renewed. We also have 28 Lifetime 
members, 16 Life members (yeah, they’re different), 31 Complimentary, and 1 Honorary.  
 Member Memorials 2023: Sandy Birch’s list of 2023 Memorials was circulated. 
Combined with the previous Membership discussion, there appears to be a need for a better 
process to update our Membership files. This is a rather frequent discussion. It was decided 
that we will need to find a time/place/group to vet the membership list. It was also decided 
that it was better to err in the direction of being too permissive than to exclude someone who 
should not be excluded. 
  



 Mt. Tabor Ruritan’s Dolly Parton Imagination Library Project: Wendy Baldwin presented 
a case for partnering with Mt. Tabor Ruritan to get approval for a Dolly Parton Imagination 
Library (DPIL) project. The project gives a book a month to every child from birth to age 5. She 
proposed that we join with partners to  

• Include in our donations. 
• Disseminate information at our “Table” (Health Fairs, etc.) particularly related to 

identifying and enrolling children. 
• Help develop a Parent and Grandparent initiative to encourage children (and 

adults) to read.  
It was moved and passed to support all three of the requests. Wendy also asked members 
with business connections to help get sponsors/partners to get involved. 
 
Committee Reports:  
  Membership activities and data. The Membership Activities and Data database will 
move to John Burton from Cyndy Graham effective immediately. 
 Programs. Wendy and Pat Hipkins presented the year-end Program Committee update. 
(See attached) 
 Community Service. Judith reminded the group of the Wreath Laying Ceremony at the 
Veteran’s Memorial Cemetery in Pulaski. 
 Membership. Wilma Dotson announced that the local NAACP will have a potluck dinner 
on Thursday the 14. She will attend. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:55. 
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